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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka
35th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Kuwait – 29th January 2020
Sri Lanka warmly welcomes the delegation of Kuwait and appreciates the detailed presentation made to the Council. 

 

We commend the efforts taken by Kuwait to create appropriate conditions and legislative and institutional mechanisms for women to obtain their rights and play their role in the development of society on an equal footing with men.

We also welcome the decision by Kuwait’s Council of Ministers’ to initiate the transfer of responsibility for matters concerning domestic workers to a single government institution and therefore granting greater protections to the rights of migrant workers. 
We appreciate Kuwait for the actions taken with regard to the welfare of persons with disabilities, including providing for educational end employment opportunities. 
In a constructive spirit, Sri Lanka recommends that Kuwait: 

 

1. Ratifies the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families;
2. Continues to promote gender equality in the workplace and to reduce the wage gap and
3. Continues its efforts to further strengthen the rights of persons with disabilities
Sri Lanka wishes Kuwait success in its UPR engagement.

